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Commission on Urban Planning Seminars

The Kotka Seminar October 3rd-6th, 2007


The Commission on Urban Planning had a seminar and annual meeting in Kotka between October 3rd and 6th, 2007. The seminar theme was City Identity and the theme was approached from different points of view by lectures by researchers from the Helsinki University of Technology. The lectures were about city identity building and branding and about cities inhabitants' experiences of good urban life. Again it was stated that a city's image and atmosphere is made by its inhabitants while planners' and administration's task is to create opportunities for urban life and culture. 

The seminar participants had a chance to get acquainted with City of Kotka as a maritime city with rich culture of forestry, paper mills, harbour life and international connections. An impressive experience was the visit to Sunila paper mill and housing area designed by famous architect Alvar Aalto in the 1930's. Kotka was also seen as a city of parks and green nature, where the presence of the sea can be felt everywhere. 
The seminar workshops had two themes, one about developing the original Kotka Port to the Harbour of Culture, and another about developing a suburban area Karhula and its neighbouring commercial area Jumalniemi. Four different workgroups worked intensively with these questions producing good proposals for future planning. Our hosts, the city planners of Kotka, were happy with the results of the workshops and said they got plenty of good new ideas for future development of their strategically important planning projects. The seminar participants especially appreciated the excellent organisation of the seminar and hospitality of the host city, the dynamic maritime city of Kotka.

The annual meeting of the CUP focused on future activities of the Commission. The Commission aimed to apply for financing for a project about Sustainable and Attractive Cities and was seeking interested cities to become project partners. 

The Aarhus seminar April 23rd – 26th, 2008

The seminar theme was Future City Life. The theme was connected to the current overall theme of the CUP, namely "Sustainable and Attractive Cities" and an ongoing discussion of the development of ideals and visions for sustainable and attractive cities as an overall theme, with a special focus on how to create good living environments.

During the seminar there were interesting lectures by Danish urban planners and architects. Also, the seminar participants had a chance to get to know current urban development projects of Aarhus during a good and educational sightseeing around the city. One of the projects we learned about is the ongoing relocation of the industrial harbour to a new location and the transformation of the former harbour area into a new urban quarter with housing, educational institutions and other city functions. Very interesting was also the city's effort to transform one of the country's largest social housing estates Gellerup from a problematic "ghetto" to an attractive modern neighbourhood with lots to offer its' own multi-cultural inhabitants as well as the citizens from other parts of Aarhus.

During the seminar there were workshops about current urban planning problems in Aarhus, in the former freight railway station area "Godsbanen" and in the Midtkraft, a part of the industrial harbour area which used to house the power plant of Aarhus but now hosts many film and modern media companies.

The Turku seminar October 24th-27th, 2008

The Turku seminar combined urban planning and culture under the theme “Cultural Planning – Urban DNA”. Turku will be the European Capital of Culture in 2011 together with Tallinn, and the seminar participants were told how the city is preparing itself for this big task. 

The Turku seminar was the 10th Anniversary seminar of the Commission on Urban Planning. The first seminar was in Malmo in October 1998 during a heavy storm, but this time even the sunny and warm autumn weather highlighted the seminar. Also the seminar workshops were a little different than usually. They consisted of getting to know the city with excursions and of analysing the different features of our host town. Turku was seen as a city of contrasts: old and new, low and high, urban and close to nature. The conclusion of the workshops was that these contrasts could be the city’s strong points also for the Cultural Capital project, and the attractiveness of the city could be emphasised with rather small tricks: removing cars from the market square in the city centre, increasing the recreational use of the river Aura and using the old university town’s “sleeping resource”, namely students, to bring new urban life to the city.
Visual Cities

Visual Cities is a project run by Mr Lars-Goran Bostrom from Umea, Sweden. The project aims to find new methods of presenting urban plans to the public by using 3D-visualizing computer programmes and the internet. There are approx. 10 partner cities in the project. The Visual Cities Project enables urban planners around the Baltic Sea Region - and possibly even further - to present their ideas in an easy-to-understand way and wake conversation with city inhabitants. 
The Steering Committee of the Commission on Urban Planning worked hard during winter 2007 -2008 for applying financing the Visual Cities and the Sustainable and Attractive Cities projects. The different URBACT programmes were studied and an application for URBACT was written, but due to rules about leading partners and participating cities of the URBACT programme, the URBACT application failed. Also, new Interreg BSR financing programmes were studied, and finally in spring 2008 the Commission on Urban Planning formed a project application to the Interreg BSR combining the Visual Cities and the Sustainable and Attractive Cities working packages. The main activities in the Visual Cities Project will be to create methods and strategies for sustainable management of 3D GIS data, visualization of the planning process and creating a planning platform, giving sustainable and attractive BSR cities good quality of life.
If the project application succeeds, the new project will start in spring 2009.
Changes in the CUP Steering Committee

Some changes in the CUP Steering Committee were announced In the Aarhus seminar. Gvido Princis from Riga, Jonas Jakaitis from Vilnius and Gunilla Kronvall from Malmo have resigned from the membership of the Steering Committee due to getting ahead on their careers. Instead, Mrs Mara Liepa-Zemesa from Riga has joined the Steering Committee. 
The Steering Committee of the Commission on Urban Planning has altogether 5 members: Mrs Mara Liepa-Zemesa from Riga, Mr Marek Karzynski from Gdynia, Mr Niels-Peter Mohr from Aarhus, Mr Lars-Goran Bostrom from Umea and Mrs Sirpa Kallio from Helsinki.

Seminars in 2009

The Commission on Urban Planning will have its next seminar and annual meeting in Gdansk, Poland, in April 2nd-4th 2009. The second seminar will be in late September – early October 2009 in Linkoping, Sweden. The aim of the Commission on Urban Planning is to continue sharing information and experiences of important urban planning issues. With high standard lectures the members of the CUP network have a chance to study different themes in an open-minded atmosphere together with colleagues around the Baltic Sea.
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